MINUTES OF MEETING OF

CAPTAINS OF

LOWCOUNTRY TENNIS ASSOCIATION
January 19, 2011
A meeting of the Captains of Lowcountry Tennis Association was held on January 19, 2011 at the Charleston County Library, Charleston, South Carolina.  Participating in the meeting were one hundred and seventy-seven members of the Lowcountry Tennis Association.  

A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.  
I. INTRODUCTION OF COORDINATORS – Ken Edwards introduced each coordinator and encouraged captains to introduce themselves after the meeting adjourned. 

II. Best Tennis Town Celebration – Ken Edwards introduced Rob Eppelsheimer to discuss the Best Tennis Town Celebration at the Family Circle Cup Tournament. Rob thanked each LCTA member on behalf of Family Circle for helping contribute to the Best Tennis Town Award and for being the backbone of our tennis community. It was discussed that Tuesday, April 5, 2011 The Family Circle Tennis Center and the LCTA will partner in bringing a Best Tennis Town Celebration to the Family Circle Cup Tournament. The celebration will include food, activities and prizes. In conjunction with the celebration Ken Edwards announced that each Spring Season Captain will receive one ticket to Tuesday night’s events. 

III. 2011 RULE CHANGES – The following rule changes will go into effect in 2011 and all captains and players should be aware of them.

1. If an Adult or Senior League consists of only two teams in a level of play, each team must maintain its roster with at least 60 percent of its players at the designated NTRP level of play.

2. A player may play only one NTRP level above the player’s current NTRP level in the Adult and Senior Divisions.

3. Players who play exclusively in the Mixed Doubles Division and choose to participate in the Adult, Senior, and/or Super Senior Divisions the next year must enter those divisions by self-rating with the minimum rating being the higher of the self-rating or mixed exclusive rating.

4. Any player who is 70 years of age or older prior to, or during, the calendar year in which such player plays his/her first local league match and has achieved the same rating level or lower for the three prior years, without benefit of appeal, will be granted an appeal if they are promoted at year-end.

5. No matter how long you sit out, the lowest self-rating is the rating which you last had (though you can appeal).
6. If you call your opponent's ball out and then realize it was in and correct
the call, you lose the point even if you returned the ball in play.  The
only exception is if there is a let serve that you call out.  In that case,
whether it was the first or the second serve, the point begins again and the
server gets two serves.
IV. MATCH TIEBREAKS – The issue of changes to our rules to impose third set, 10-point match tiebreaks in lieu of a full third set in adult league matches was discussed.  It was noted that match tiebreaks are used at all State, Sectional and National play.  It was also noted that many captains would be open to voting separately for day and night league play as well as the possibility of voting for different flights within both day and night league play. This discussion will be brought back on the table in future meetings.  Phil Burke spoke regarding the negative impact on facilities of full third sets with tight league scheduling. Greg Yancey spoke regarding the negative impact the third set match tiebreak has on the amount of playing time each player has on the court. Ken Edwards motioned for a vote on match tiebreaks. The captains voted in favor of a full third set 60 votes to 53.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Maggie McCann, Secretary

